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Possible topics for tutorials and workshops to next AES in Amsterdam were discussed: Kimio, Lars and Steve are prepared to further define the following events:

A loudness metering workshop, which would be similar to the recent one at AES in New York. The panelist shall review the new standards from ITU, and give advice on how the actual meters are used in practice. Tin Jonkers has a working group within NOB in the Netherlands to test products. Allessandro Travaglini Fox, Andrew Mason BBC R&D and a person from Dolby will also be requested to participate. 
A workshop for surround sound contribution systems (not emission), was proposed to be held again, similar to the recent tutorial at AES New York, for the new European audience.  IP-networks are coming into use in e.g. Austria, Germany, by the EBU world wide and in the U.S.  The intention is to describe these practical implementations as case studies.  Jonny McClintock volunteered to seek panelists and act as a chair again. 

Production of surround sound along with HDTV was proposed to be covered in a workshop lead by Kimio Hamasaki NHK.  Speakers discussed were Florian Kamerer ORF Vienna, Erik Lundbeck Swedish Television, Gerhard Stoll IRT Germany and Jeff Levison, consultant, U.S.
A workshop on the use of EBU´s RF 64 standard file format for surround in tv and radio  production was proposed. AES standard committee SC_02_08 have recently begun working on adopting this format also within the AES. Lars Jonsson SR, Axel Holzinger DAVID in Germany and Mark Yonge AES will discuss the layout of this workshop.
A workshop with case studies on the use of Audio over IP systems for reporters out in the field was proposed. Lars Jonsson chairs an EBU-group (N/ACIP) for advice on audio over IP. Lars will organize this panel with people from broadcasting and vendors.
Metadata transport and standards for broadcasting was proposed to be reported in a tutorial, to be held both in Amsterdam and San Francisco. Possible speakers include persons from Dolby, DTS, Linear Acoustics and a few broadcasters.
Channel assignment conventions for surround sound is currently being revised by the EBU,  SMPTE,  ITU-R and IEC.  However, it was yet unclear if these revised standards will be mature enough to be reported. If new standards would be settled before AES in Amsterdam, they may also be reflected in papers.
DVB-H / DAB+/DMB  / HD Radio/ Mediaflo / ISDBT are various systems for handheld tv and radio reception.  An overview of these new systems with focus on the various audio formats used, and with a discussion on quality parameters, was proposed as a workshop, or alternatively in paper sessions.
